




STATE OF KANSAS 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 

DEREK SCHMIDT 

ATIORNEY GENERAL 

Larry Baer, General Counsel 
League of Kansas Municipalities 
300 SW 3th Ave. 
Topeka, KS 66603-3951 

Dear Mr. Baer: 

October 23, 2017 

Re: OR 2017-39 

MEMORIAL HALL 

120 SW 10TH AVE., 2ND FLOOR 

TOPEKA, KS 66612-1597 

(785) 296-2215 • FAX (785) 296-6296 

WWW.AG. KS.GOV 

Our office has received the enclosed request for an attorney general opinion from State 
Senator Jeff Longbine, regarding whether a city ordinance or county resolution that 
prohibits the sale of cigarettes or tobacco products to persons under 18 years of age is 
valid under state law. 

The inquiry and our response might fall within areas in which your organization may. 
have expertise or an interest. In an effort to consider your position in the matter, we 
invite you to provide us with any information or legal arguments relating to statutes, 
regulations, court decisions, administrative proceedings and policy statements that you 
deem relevant to the issue to be addressed. If you wish to do so, please provide your 
input within two weeks from the date of this letter. 

Ple13se be advised that any input you provide will be subject to the Kansas Open 
Records Act, K.S.A. 45-215 et seq. 

If you have or acquire knowledge of any legal or administrative proceedings pending or 
to be filed regarding the issues of the opinion request, please notify us immediately. 

Thank you for your assistance in this matter of mutual concern. 

SF:sb 
Enclosure 

Sincerely, 

OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
DEREK SCHMIDT 

�ft?) 
Sarah Fertig 
Assistant Attorney General 






